
STAND. CON. REP. NO. 1142h,
Honolulu, Hawaii

MAR25 , 2021

RE: S.B. No. 819
S.D. 2
H.D. 2

Honorable Scott K. Saiki
Speaker, House of Representatives
Thirty-First State Legislature
Regular Session of 2021
State of Hawaii

Sir:

Your Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce, to which
was referred S.B. No. 819, S.D. 2, H.D. 1, entitled:

“A BILL FOR AN ACT RELATING TO THE HOSPITAL SUSTAINABILITY
PROGRAM,”

begs leave to report as follows:

The purpose of this measure is to preserve access to health
care for Medicaid recipients by extending the Hospital
Sustainability Program.

Your Committee received testimony in support of this measure
from the Department of Human Services, Healthcare Association of

Hawaii, Hawai’i Pacific Health, Hawaii Primary Care Association,

The Queen’s Health Systems, and Kaiser Permanente Hawai’i.

Your Committee finds that the Hospital Sustainability
Program, which was established in 2012, has served a critical role
in strengthening the health care system in Hawaii. In the nine
years since its inception, the Hospital Sustainability Program has
helped acute care facilities treat the most vulnerable patients in
the State, especially Medicaid recipients who require hospital
services. Your Committee believes that continuing the Hospital
Sustainability Program will ensure that the State’s uninsured or
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underinsured patients continue to receive care in a timely,
effective manner.

Your Committee has amended this measure by changing the
appropriation to an unspecified amount.

Should your Committee on Finance deliberate on this measure,
your Committee respectfully requests that it consider $325,000,000
as an appropriation amount out of the Hospital Sustainability
Program Special Fund.

As affirmed by the record of votes of the members of your
Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce that is attached to
this report, your Committee is in accord with the intent and
purpose of S.B. No. 819, S.D. 2, H.D. 1, as amended herein, and
recommends that it be referred to your Committee on Finance in the
form attached hereto as S.B. No. 819, S.D. 2, H.D. 2.

Respectfully submitted on
behalf of the members of the
Committee on Consumer
Protection & Commerce,

AJSON, Chair
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State of Hawaii
House of Representatives K4€P IL2,(d

The Thirty-first Legislature

Record of Votes of the Committee on Consumer Protection & Commerce

Bill/Resolution No.: Committee Referral: Date:

sg1_-\ )cPc)j
U The committee is reconsidering its previous decision on the measure.

The recommendation is to: U Pass. unamended (as is) V’ass, with amendments (HD) U Hold

U Pass short form bill with HD to recommit for future public hearing (recommit)

CPC Members Ayes Ayes (WR) Nays Excused

1. JOHANSON, Aaron Ling (C)

2. KITAGAWA, Lisa (VC)

3. AQUINO, Henry J.C.

4. HAR, Sharon E.

5. HASHEM, Mark J. V

6. KONG, Sam Satoru

7. MIZUNO, John M.

8. MORIKAWA, Dee

9. ONISHI, Richard H.K.

10. TARNAS, David A.

11. MATSUMOTO, Lauren

TOTAL(11) 0 0 0
The recommendation is: Adopted LI Not Adopted

Ifjoint referral, did not support recommendation.
committee acronym(s)

Vice Chair’s or designee’s signature:

Distribution: Original (White) — Committee Duplicate (Yellow) — Chief Clerks Office Duplicate (Pink) — HMSO


